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Borough Bulletin  ~  21 March 2024 

Friday 22 March 2024 

Interschool Sports – GPS v Bundoora – Home 
P&F Hamburger Food Day Fundraiser 
P&F Hot Cross Bun Drive Orders Due 

Monday 25 March 2024 School Council Meeting – 7:00 pm 

Wednesday 27 March 2024 P&F Easter Raffle Tickets Due 

Thursday 28 March 2024 

Easter Fancy Hat Parade – 9:10 am 
Easter Egg Hunt 
Last day of Term 1 – Early Dismissal – 1:30 pm 

Monday 15 April 2024 First Day of Term 2 

Friday 19 April 2024 
Interschool Sports – Bye 
Cross Country Trial 

Wednesday 24 April 2024 ANZAC School Commemoration – 9:10am 

Thursday 25 April 2024 
ANZAC Day Public Holiday 
Wreaths laid at Watsonia & Greensborough RSL services 

Friday 26 April 2024 Interschool Sports – Norris Bank v GPS – Away 

Friday 3 May 2024 Interschool Sports – GPS v St Mary’s – Home 

Friday 10 May 2024 
Interschool Sports – Streeton v GPS – Away 
Prep Parents – Mother’s Day Afternoon Tea 

Monday 13 May 2024 Term 2 Curriculum Day – Pupil-Free Day 

Friday 17 May 2024 Interschool Sports – GPS v Bundoora – Home 

Friday 24 May 2024 Interschool Sports – Watsonia Heights v GPS – Away 

Tuesday 28 May 2024 MSP School Photos 

Friday 31 May 2024 Interschool Sports – GPS v Watsonia North – Home 

Friday 7 June 2024 Prep Grandparents & Special Visitors Day 

Monday 10 June 2024 Monarch’s Birthday Public Holiday – Pupil-Free Day 

Friday 28 June 2024 Last day of Term 2 – Early Dismissal – 1:30 pm 

Friday 19 July 2024 Scienceworks Excursion – Whole School 

  

http://www.greensborough.vic.edu.au/
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Principal’s Report 

 

It was terrific to welcome our happy campers home last week and 

hear all about their adventures at Phillip Island.  For most of our 

campers, it was the first time they had seen penguins in their 

natural habitat, and it was an exciting occasion.  We congratulate 

students for stepping out of their comfort zones and challenging 

themselves on new activities and making new friendships with 

students in their activity groups.  Whilst they arrived home a tad 

weary, it was clear they’d had fun with friends and built many 

lifelong memories.  From all accounts ‘Greensborough’s Got 

Talent’ was once again a highlight of the camp and the audience 

greatly enjoyed the performances of their peers.  

A huge thank you to our staff and parents who generously gave 

their time to attend camp and ensure students had a wonderful 

time and returned safely ………. it’s greatly appreciated! 

 

Division Carnival Swimming Results 
 

Congratulations to Anne -Sophie who competed last week in the Division Swimming Finals. 

Anne-Sophie came 3rd in Freestyle, with a time of 38 seconds and 4th in Backstroke with a 

time of 43 seconds.  This is a fantastic achievement and we commend Anne-Sophie, not only 

on her result, but on her excellent sportsmanship and effort. 

Staffing 

We are currently in the recruiting stage for additional class teaching time in the Prep classroom.  The highly 

successful program in place, that we commenced at the start of the year, is continuing.  We have additional 

Literacy support with Frankie Ciavola, Numeracy support with Assistant Principal Margaret Hirth, and 

classroom assistance with Educational Support Staff.  We hope to finalise the additional teaching 

appointment before the end of term. 

We are pleased to advise that the recruitment process for 5/6A has been finalised and we have an excellent 

teacher who will take over from Paula while she is on Leave.  Jacinta Simpson was the successful candidate 

and comes highly recommended from her current Principal.   Jacinta is an experienced teacher who has 

taught across several grade levels, including Grade 5/6.  Jacinta is excited to join our team at GPS and will 

spend a half day meeting staff and the grade and planning with Jesse and Paula next week and a half day 

working in the grade with Paula next term.  

Easter Festivities 

We’re looking forward to our annual Easter Parade, activities and 

egg hunt on the last day of term, Thursday 28th March, at 9:10am.  

Students are practising their activities and are very excited about 

wearing their special Easter Hats and searching for eggs on the 

oval.  Events such as these make long lasting and powerful 

memories that stay with children for much of their lives. 

Family members are welcome to attend, and pre-schoolers can also join in the fun of the parade.  The Grade 

6 egg toss event is a highlight of the day and our Grade 6 teachers, Paula and Jesse, are keen to challenge 

the student winners for the overall title!  Thank you to the families who have donated eggs for the hampers 

Parents and Friends have made, as prizes for the Easter Raffle. 
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NAPLAN  

Congratulations to our Grade Three and Five students who completed NAPLAN this week.  The first week of 

NAPLAN coincided with our Grade 3 – 6 camp which gave us a shorter window to have tests and makeup 

sessions completed.  We thank parents for ensuring students attended each day and our students for working 

to the best of their ability. 

The protocols for NAPLAN testing are very different to the way students normally work in class, as they are 

unable to ask the teachers for assistance, nor speak to their classmates and the tests have strict time limits.  

The tests, apart from Grade 3 Writing, were all completed online, and I thank Mr Stephens, our NAPLAN 

coordinator, for ensuring the tests ran without a hitch.  Class teachers had ensured students, especially grade 

threes, were familiar with the process and that they felt comfortable to complete the tests.  NAPLAN provides 

one set of data for student achievement and teachers also take into consideration students’ work samples 

and other assessments when determining students’ level of achievement. 

2024 Junior School Council 

We congratulate our 2024 Junior School Councillors:  

❖ 1/2A: Amal and Ella, 1/2B: Elsie, Liam and Vidur, 

❖ 3/4A: Philippa and Raythan, 3/4B: Lola and Mary,  

❖ 5/6A: Heidi and Tom H. 5/6B: Hayden, Hugo and Lizzie.  

These students were elected by their classmates from fields of very worthy applicants and have certainly hit 

the ground running.  They’ve had several meetings with Paula Ly, our JSC Coordinator and have been busy 

organising fundraisers for our school, including selling icy-poles on Fridays and organising the Free Dress 

Day next week to raise funds for the Penguin Foundation, (see later in newsletter for more details). 

Student leadership is very important at Greensborough Primary and we commend our students who give 

their time, energy and ideas to make our school even better! 

  



Assistance Required to Rehome Our Chickens 

We still have two chickens who require rehoming and would love to hear from any 

school families who can help us out.  As stated in the last newsletter we are going 

to rest the enclosure for a while due to a rodent infestation.  According to the Pest 

Control Company, the many excavations and building works in the 

Greensborough area is apparently one of the contributing factors to the problem 

local businesses and residences are facing.  We’d love to send the chickens to 

their new homes before the holidays, so please contact the office if you know 

someone who could assist us. 

Media Consent for Newsletters and Website Publication 

A reminder to parents that we require media permission to publish student photos in the newsletter or on our 

website.  When selecting photos from camp or Twilight Sports recently, we noted that many photos of 

students were unable to be included as we didn’t have parent consent.  We absolutely respect parents’ 

decision if they don’t wish to give consent, however from conversations with some families, we’re aware 

many had simply forgotten or were unaware of how to give permission for photos to be published.  If this is 

the case for your family, please log on to COMPASS, navigate to Course Confirmation and give consent. 

Alternately, parents can ask for a hard copy of the form at the office. 

Parking at Drop Off and Pick Up 

Our neighbours are very appreciative of our parents/family members respectfully not parking across their 

driveways during drop off and pick up times.   With several building works in the neighbourhood, carparks 

are often taken by tradespeople and neighbours have reported they have contacted Banyule Council to report 

illegal parking or have inspectors visit the area to issue fines for infringements. A reminder to families that 

there is parking across the road at Woolworths and Crossing Supervisors on the Circuit before and after 

school each day.  If parents are running a little late, please be assured a teacher is on yard duty until 3:45pm 

each day and any students not collected are taken to the office and parents phoned. 

Thankyou Volunteers  

We are very fortunate to have many members of our community who 

volunteer their time and expertise for our students either by raising 

funds for resources or maintaining and beautifying our grounds.  We 

are very grateful to Ned and his family members for planting 

succulents in our wall garden outside the Grade 3/4 area.  Many of our 

Grade 3/4 students have ‘adopted’ a plant and are enjoying assisting 

them to thrive. 

Thankyou also to P&F for their wonderful efforts, including special lunches, Easter Raffle and Hot Cross Bun 

drive in this fortnight alone.   Thank you also to all the families who supported these fundraisers. 

Joan is a great asset in the Library each week and our buildings and grounds continue to be well maintained 

due to Wayne, Geoff and Les generously sharing their expertise and time. We welcome newcomer Adrian, 

grandfather of prep student Khloe, for also sharing his gardening expertise and revamping a section of our 

garden.  We greatly appreciate the support of our GPS community. 
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Term One 

It's hard to believe that next week is the last week of term.  It’s been a busy and productive term with tutoring 

programs in Literacy and Numeracy, as well as our usual extension, intervention, core curriculum programs 

and extra curricula activities, including short term International students. Robyn, our Wellbeing Worker is 

working to secure a grant for our Grade 5/6s to work with Phoenix Stars in Term Three, as well as being a 

great support for students and families.  

Our new staff members, Leah and Annabelle are settling in well and are building great relationships with staff, 

students and family members.  The school is enhanced by the new skill sets they’ve brought and the 

enthusiasm and passion they’ve shown for making a positive contribution to our school community. 

This is our last newsletter for the term and we will communicate any further information to families via 

COMPASS next week.  We’re looking forward to a terrific last week of term. 

Angela Morritt  

Principal 

 

2024 Curriculum Days 

 I know many families like advance notice of our Curriculum Days, so 2024 dates are listed below: 

• Monday 13th May 

• Monday before Cup Day, 4th November 

 

Comedy Festival 

We have been given a free family pass to a show at the Comedy 

Festival by comedian Mark Trenwith.  Details of the show can be found 

at the link below.  If any families would like to go into the draw, please 

send your details to the office by 9am next Monday 25th March.  The 

winning family will be chosen at assembly on Monday afternoon, so 

that we can arrange tickets before the end of term. 

https://www.comedyfestival.com.au/2024/shows/mr-snotbottom 

Come and Vote for our Egg at Greensborough Plaza 
Thank you to Kristy our Art teacher and the students in our Art Extension 

Group who have decorated this display egg so beautifully.  Ask your family 

and friends to seek out and vote for the Greensborough Primary School Egg 

display.  Your votes may help the school to win a $2000 gift card or possibly 

a $250 Rebel Sports gift card.   

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Frbvgoe.clicks.mlsend.com%2Ftf%2Fcl%2FeyJ2Ijoie1wiYVwiOjUyODI0MCxcImxcIjoxMTQ1NzM0ODI2MDg1NTk0MTYsXCJyXCI6MTE0NTczNDgzNzY2MTg3MzUwfSIsInMiOiI4NmU5YzAwZGQ1ZmU5NzAyIn0&data=05%7C02%7CAngela.Morritt%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cbdbfbc2c35884cadbea408dc39a486c9%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638448626001690695%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=I0iKaP8%2BPTZnlGoGUIO8vOFyY%2BhL1MBVNmpXAtAgeCc%3D&reserved=0
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STUDENT WELLBEING 

Hi Everyone, 

Nearly the end of term one!  Our campers had a fun time last week thanks to 

dedicated staff and parents.  I’m sure everyone is looking forward to the Easter 

celebrations and the holiday break!  I know that I am!  Don’t forget to thank staff 

for their hard work and dedication this term as it has been an extremely busy one! 

LET’S CELEBRATE!! 

Part of REFRESHMENT is allowing time for CELEBRATION! 

 

HARMONY DAY is today, March 21st.  There will be activities put on by the 

many cultural groups in our local community.  I encourage you to embrace our 

cultural diversity.  Hopefully your children will learn about the uniqueness of 

various cultures and what they have to offer, and, in turn, develop attitudes of 

respect, acceptance, gratitude and getting along.  

 

 

In early April our Muslim community will celebrate EID al-FITR after their 

fasting period of Ramadan, (their time of reflection, fasting and charity).  I 

know that this is a big family and community celebration for them with sharing 

of meals and gifts.  

 

 

For many, especially Christians, EASTER is coming at the end of March.  This is a 

time to remind ourselves of renewal and hope.  However you celebrate EASTER, I 

hope that it is a special time for your families.   

 

 

Of course, there are many other cultural and religious celebrations throughout the world.  The world certainly 

needs celebrations to bring us together and to give us HOPE and JOY, AND TO ENCOURAGE US ALL TO 

COME TOGETHER IN LOVE AND PEACE.   

TIME is probably one of the most precious gifts we can give each other. 

Enjoy rest, CELEBRATION and precious TIME together over this term break!  

Hopefully some great Autumn weather will enable you to experience some 

of the great outdoors! 

 

 

Stay safe and well!! 

Robyn Mulholland  

Student Wellbeing Coordinator 

Mondays, Wednesdays & Thursdays – 9:00am to 3:30pm 

robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au  

mailto:robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au
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Pupil of the Week 
2024 ~ Term 1 ~ Week 6 

Prep Bodhi 
For being an excellent teacher helper and a superstar at 

completing his work. 

Grade 1/2 A Annabelle For excellent focus on her work this week.  Keep it up Annabelle. 

Grade 1/2 B Elsie For always showing a positive attitude in the classroom.  Well done. 

Grade 3/4 A Tomas For his amazing turtle paper bag puppet.  You are a superstar! 

Grade 3/4 B Dan Anh 
For raising her hand and participating in class discussions with 

confidence.  Keep sharing! 

Grade 5/6 A Reese 
For working hard and producing a fantastic piece of writing.  Well 

done! 

Grade 5/6 B  Adam You represented our school so well at the Chess Tournament! 

Art Tyren  M  Prep 
For drawing an excellent background for your Feelings artwork.  

Well done Tyren! 

Library  

Prep – Grade 2  
Elise  G  1/2A What a brilliant effort in Library Elise.  Wonderful! 

Library 

Grades 3 – 6  
Arad  M  5/6A 

For pushing himself and not giving up during task work.  Great 

attitude! 

PE Daniel  F  Prep For your great questions in PE and your can-do attitude! 

STEM 

Prep – Grade 2 
Paddy  S  1/2A 

For using a positive attitude when we did our Dash Robots this 

week.  Awesome! 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6 
Joel  J  5/6B 

For his great participation in this week’s lesson.  You showed 

maturity and found some great satellite facts! 

2024 ~ Term 1 ~ Week 7 

Prep Oliver  For his fantastic effort in reading.  Great work Oliver! 

Grade 1/2 A Sofia For her focus and effort during reading groups.  You’re a superstar! 

Grade 1/2 B Matias For showing great persistence in his reading. 

Grade 3/4 A Izac For showing resilience by attempting all activities at Camp. 

Grade 3/4 B Alex For his determination in having a go at all activities at Camp. 

Grade 5/6 A Aidan 
For showing great initiative and looking out for his peers during 

Camp. 

Grade 5/6 B  Sawyer 
For your enthusiasm and all the encouragement you gave others 

at Camp! 

Art Patrick  S  1/2A 
For taking on feedback and working persistently to colour in leaving 

no white spaces.  Your Romeo Britto piece looks amazing! 

PE Class of 1/2B 
For their great listening skills, vocabulary and not giving up in 

learning Cricket skills. 

STEM 

Prep – Grade 2 
Rona  R  1/2B 

For your great group participation this week.  We all loved your 

thoughts and ideas you shared! 
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Parents & Friends Association 

Baker’s Delight Hot Cross Bun Drive Fundraiser:  

 Just a reminder that last orders are due Friday 22 March 

2024, so get in quick.  Spare order forms are available in the 

office. 

 All Hot Cross Buns that were ordered will go home with the 

children at the end of the day on Wednesday 27th March 

2024. 

Annual Easter Raffle Fundraiser: 

We are still accepting donations of Easter eggs or other festive donations at the office, and we 

appreciate anything you can give.  Our wonderful volunteers have started to fill some of the Easter 

Raffle Hampers with your generous donations already.  Come and visit the office to check out the 

prizes.   

 Please note that all tickets and payments are due back Wednesday 27th March.   

 The draw will be conducted at the Easter Bonnet Parade on the last day of Term One, Thursday 28 

March 2024.   

 We are currently accepting donations at the office.  Tickets have gone home with students but there 

are spares available at the office.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Trivia Night Fundraiser: 

We are in the process of organizing our Trivia night, so please save the date 

Friday 24th May 2024.  This event is one of our main fundraising events and 

is a lot of fun for our parents.  So, we’d love to see as many parents as possible 

attending! Get your friends together to make up a table or you can join a table 

and get to know your new friends.  This is a friendly and fun child-free evening.  

We will have further details to follow early in Term Two.   

Please contact myself or Annie if you have any questions or ideas. 

Thank you for all your support in Term One, 

Yvette  M & Annie A 

for Parents & Friends Association of Greensborough Primary School 
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Kindness Crusader Cookie Fundraiser 
 

The Kindness Crusaders are selling cookies to raise money 
to buy some books about kindness for the library.  Cookies 

will be sold on the last 2 Wednesdays of this term.  
 

Wednesday 27th of March  
at 

Lunchtime: 1:40 pm – 2:00 pm 

Cookies will cost 50 cents each. 

 
Students will be able to purchase a maximum of 2 cookies each. 

 

A gluten, dairy, egg and soy free alternative will also be available 
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Free From Gluten Choc Chip Cookies - Dairy, Egg, Soy and Gluten Free 

Ingredients: Tapioca Flour, Choc Chips (20%) (Sugar, Cocoa Butter, Cocoa Powder, Cocoa Mass, 

Emulsifier (Sunflower Lecithin)), Chickpea Flour, Rice Bran Oil, Sugar, Golden Syrup, Coconut, Flavour 

(Natural flavour), Raising Agent (Sodium Bicarbonate), Salt. Chocolate contains minimum 50% Cocoa 

Solids 

May be present: Almonds, Cashews, Macadamias, Sesame 

 

Woolworths Anzac Biscuits 

Ingredients: Sugar, Wheat Flour, Oats, Margarine (Vegetable Oil, Water, Salt, Emulsifier (471, 472c), 

Antioxidant (304), Natural Flavour, Natural Colour (Carotene)), Desiccated Coconut (Desiccated Coconut, 

Preservative (223)), Golden Syrup, Water, Raising Agent (500, 450). 

May contain: Egg, Lupin, Milk, Peanuts, Tree Nuts, Sesame, Soy 

 

Woolworth Funfetti Cookies 

Ingredients: Wheat Flour, Margarine (Palm Fat, Water, Salt, Emulsifiers (471, 472c), Antioxidant (304), 

Natural Flavour, Natural Colour (160a)), Sugar, White Choc (13%) (Sugar, Palm Fat, Milk Solids, 

Emulsifier(322 (Soy)), Natural Flavour), Glucose (Preservative (223 (Sulphites), Candy Choc (4%) Sugar 

Palm Fat, Cocoa Powder, Colours (170,100,120, 160c) Milk Solids, Tapioca Starch, Emulsifiers (322(Soy), 

492), Water,  Glazing Agent (Wheat) (414, 904,903), Salt, Natural Flavour, Gardenia Extract) Sprinkles 

(3%) (Sugar, Tapioca Starch, Palm Fat, Emulsifier(322 (Soy),Colours (120, 100), Glazing Agent (903), 

Gardenia Extract), Natural Flavour, Milk Solids, Water, Salt, Raising Agent (500). Wheat Flour, Margarine 

(Palm Fat, Water, Salt, Emulsifiers (471, 472c), Antioxidant (304), Natural Flavour, Natural Colour. 

May contain: Egg, Almond, Cashew, Hazelnut, Macadamia, Pecan, Pistachio, Walnut 

 

Woolworths Triple Choc Cookies 

Ingredients: Wheat Flour, Sugar, White Compound Chocolate (12%)(Sugar, Vegetable Fat (Palm, 

Vegetable Emulsifiers (322(Soy),492), Milk Solids Natural Vanilla Flavouring, Dark Compound Choc 

(12%)(Sugar, Hydrogenated Vegetable Fat (Palm, Vegetable Emulsifiers(322 from Soy, 492), Cocoa 

Powder, Milk Solids, Salt, Emulsifier(322 (Soy)), Natural Vanilla Flavouring, Glucose Syrup (contains 

Wheat, Preservative (220)), Margarine Vegetable(Fats & Oil (Palm, Canola),Water, Salt, Vegetable 

Emulsifiers(322(Soy), 471(Palm), 472c, Antioxidants (307b from Soy, 304), Natural Butter Flavouring, 

Natural Colours(100, 160b,160a)), Water, Cocoa Powder (3%), Milk Solids, Golden Syrup, Natural Vanilla 

Flavouring, Raising Agent (500), Salt, Egg Powder. 

May contain: Egg, Almond, Cashew, Hazelnut, Macadamia, Pecan, Pistachio, Walnut 

 

Woolworths Chocolate Chip Cookies 

Ingredients: Wheat Flour, Sugar, Dark Compound Chocolate (20%) (Sugar, Maize Starch) Hydrogenated 

Vegetable Fat (Palm Fat, Emulsifiers (Lecithin (Soy), 492), Cocoa Powder, Whey Powder (Milk), Salt, 

Emulsifier (Lecithin ( Soy), Natural Flavour, Natural Colour (Carotene), Water, Natural Flavour, Raising 

Agent (Sodium Carbonate), Salt. 

May contain: Egg, Almond, Cashew, Hazelnut, Macadamia, Pecan, Pistachio, Walnut, Sulphites. 
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